No. 90 - DECEMBER 2015 This month's headlines

Thanks to all who supported our two **November club night events**: the Jaguar Club talk by Helen Craig and the pub night in Norfolk.

This month's events:

Tuesday 8 December ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING Sunday 13 December CHRISTMAS LUNCH



Sorry everyone, it's just a brief *News* this month — but do watch out for a bumper edition over the New Year... Thank you to the South Lincs Jaguar Drivers for their invitation to hear Captain Helen Craig speak of her many experiences as a pilot with British Airways. It was a captivating and interesting talk, but sadly the last to be organised by SLIDC, as the club is winding up.

On Tuesday 17th November, we held a very successful pub night at The Victory at Clenchwarton, near King's Lynn. It was great that we had over thirty members attend – stretching the pub's dining capacity – and thanks to Neil & Pamela Williams for organising the evening.

I hope to see several of you at the forthcoming AGM, of which there are more details elsewhere. It is a timely reminder to thank your current SEECCC Committee for the hard work they put in to run the Club and to make an annual appeal for any volunteers to join us. As the Club has grown to almost 160 members (!), the organising load has increased and it has been great to see support from the membership in keeping the calendar full and interesting for everyone. The current incumbents are: Adrian Cunnington (Chair); Joy Mann (Secretary); Simon Leonard (Treasurer); Nigel Mann; Brian Patmore; Ian Pollard; Jean Pollard; Jenny Overson; Steve Saunders; Neil Williams.

And shortly afterwards we have the Christmas Lunch; if you are unable to join us may I wish you a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

WELCOME BACK TO RETURNING MEMBERS

Mick and Ann Tilbury

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Tuesday 8 December

AGM at Whaplode Manor Hotel, Saracen's Head, nr Holbeach, PE12 8AZ. 7.45 for 8pm. Details attached.

Sunday 13 December **Christmas Lunch**



At Toft Hotel, near Bourne, PE10 OJT. We are due at 1pm for 1.30pm and there will be a short run over to Toft from Spalding beforehand organised by Ian & Clare Pollard. The plan is to meet for coffee at Ayscoughfee Gardens in Spalding (next to the Vista) from 11am and to leave for Toft by

12.15pm. Book with Joy Mann. Please advise Joy on 01775 723856 or by email to jmann@eemc.co.uk if you are planning to go to Toft direct, so we don't wait for you.

АC

Tuesday 12 January

Quiz organised by Simon Leonard. Venue is Whaplode Manor Hotel, Saracen's Head, nr Holbeach, PE12 8AZ. 7.45 for 8pm

Sunday 24 January Sunday brunch meeting

At a venue near Spalding. 10am. Full details next time.

Tuesday 9 February

Fish 'n' chip night Details to follow soon.

SEECCC News is edited by Adrian Cunnington — № seeccc@btinternet.com 🕾 01775 761520

Find us on 🔁 Twitter @spaldingclassic and 👔 Facebook at Spalding & East Elloe Classic Car Club